Time Well Spent

By Stephanie Deupree, JD, BSN

Kelly Johnson, a 45-year-old GOPO[1], presented to the office of gynecologist Dr. Belinda
Smith after being referred for evaluation of chronic pelvic pain.[2] Mrs. Johnson had an
extensive history of gynecological problems including endometriosis and ovarian cysts.
Prior to her appointment with Dr. Smith, Mrs. Johnson had seen multiple gynecologists
over the last several years and had numerous operations. In addition to her gynecological
and chronic pain issues, Mrs. Johnson suffered from an anxiety disorder. Her daily
medication regimen included Xanax and Lortab.

During the appointment, Dr. Smith examined Mrs. Johnson and reviewed her medical
records from other providers. Mrs. Johnson expressed the desire to be free of pelvic pain.
Following the exam and record review, Dr. Smith discussed various surgical options. Mrs.
Johnson did not make any decisions regarding treatment that day.

A few weeks later Mrs. Johnson returned to see Dr. Smith. At this visit, Mrs. Johnson
wanted to go over her surgical options again. Dr. Smith recommended laparoscopic right
salpingo-oophorectomy. After some discussion, Mrs. Johnson agreed to proceed with the
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